
OSSIPEE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

JANUARY 9, 2013 

 

Chairman Ron Adams opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. Members Present: Lynn Clarke, Charlotte 

FitzpatricK, Ron Adams, Ralph Buchanan, and Bob Pratt 

 

Minutes 

Ralph Buchanan made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 12, 2012 meeting. 

Charlotte Fitzpatrick seconded the motion and everyone voted in favor. 

 

Financials  

The financial report for December was received and discussed.. Ralph Buchanan made a motion to 

pay the New Hampshire Association of Conservation Commission membership dues of $265. Bob 

Pratt seconded the motion and everyone voted in favor. 

 

Applications 

A. Intent to Cut: 

         UNH – Steve Eisenhower-Rt 16 Sunset Place – 54/3 – 52 of 400 acres 

         Cecily Clark – Pork Hill Rd. – 270/11 & 12 – 10 of 70 acres 

 
B.     Informational - DES 

      DOT temporary drive permit off RT 16 – UNH Woodlands  65/3 

      Wetlands: Indian Mound Property Owners Assoc – request to dredge 19 cubic yards from 
856 Sq Ft. reconsidered and approved 

      DOT to Wetlands Bureau – approval temporary staging on RT 16 bridge over Pine River 

      Hearing: 1.15.13 7:00PM town hall – resurfacing RT 16 from 16B to West Ossipee and 
replace bridges over Lovell & Bearcamp. 

 Wetlands Permit Application – Chris and Terri Schoppmeyer – 19 Elm St- 4x24 seasonal 
dock on Duncan Lake and a Shoreland Permit for moving several rocks, making a stone 

dust trail and planting 6 conifers 

 

Old Business 

 

Ron has set up a meeting with Jim Rines to work on identifying the mountains in the Windows view. 

Paint cans still need to be removed; now it will be a spring project. 

Windows logging – Ralph Buchanan is meeting with Rich Gerard and the two adjacent landowners on 

Saturday January 12 at 12:00noon. 

 

Wildlife Action Plan – Bob Gillette still has the document to edit. 

Patten easements – Ron contacted the Attorney General’s office. They are waiting for the response from 

the rest of the towns. 

Money for milfoil eradication will be on the Town Warrant 

 

 

 

 

 



New Business 

 

Lynn said that the application for the Lake Host Grant should be on the website in February. 

Lynn has put together a calendar for 2013 for commission activities and responsibilities. The secretary 

will put together a list of properties with easements that need to be inspected annually to put on the 

calendar. She also wrote a letter to the other conservation commissions in the area to encourage working 

together. 

 

The Fish & Game program on Black Bears is scheduled for March 28 at 6:00PM at the library. 

 

Informational 

 

Publications/Notices 

The Watershed News, Winter 2013 

The next meeting is February 13, 2013. 

The March meeting will be held on March 20, 2013. 

 

Bob Pratt made a motion to adjourn at 8:10. Ralph Buchanan seconded it and the motion carried 

Pat Jones, Secretary 


